August 5, 2020

IDEM 100 North Senate Avenue, Room N1201 Indianapolis, IN 46204-2251

RE:

Monitoring and Reporting Randolph Friends Church PWSID #2680853 Ridgeville, Randolph Co.

Dear Sara Pierson:

This letter is in response to a letter received from your office, dated July 20, in reference to you not receiving our water samples in the 2nd Quarter. We, in fact, did not send any samples during that time as our facility was closed to normal operations from March 22 to July 5. We did resume normal operation of our facility on July 5, 2020. By now you should have received the results of the samples we sent on July 22, 2020. The results showed "absent" for both Total Coliform and E-coli with the results showing "Satisfactory" for the Interpretation.

While we did send a sample for nitrate testing we are yet to receive those results.

I trust that this written explanation will suffice for communication to your office for our lack of sending samples in the 2nd Quarter.

Thank you for your understanding in this matter.

Sincerely,

Jonathan Edwards